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Our MISSION: "Serve and protect the quality of life for our citizens, be fiscally responsible and promote a prosperous business environment." 

Streets and Stormwater Committee 

 January 13, 2014 
 

1. Call to Order: The Streets and Parking Committee of the Lemoyne Borough Council were called to 

order on Monday December 9, 2013 at 5:00 p.m. with Dennis McGee presiding. 

 

2. Roll Call: Present at roll call was Dennis McGee, Chairperson and Committee member David Beasley. 

Visitors present were Roi Baptiste, Stacy Gromlich, and Patty Beasley. Robert Ihlein, Borough 

Manager and John Paden, Maintenance Department Supervisor was also present.  

 

3. Public Comments:  Ms. Gromlich suggested for the COG to look into regional storm water authority.  

4. Old Business: 

         STREETS: 

a. Market Street Improvements Phase 2: Mr. Ihlein reported TPD will design the 
meter base for the new street lights.  

b. Traffic signals 3: 2013 automatic red light enforcement (ARLE) grants - left 
turn signals at 12th and Market Streets  [grant application still pending] – 
There has been no information from the State about this program in over a 
year so it will be removed from the agenda for now. 

c. Phrase I crosswalks – Mr. Ihlein will speak to Mr. Cassidy. 
d. I-83 highway improvement project: Mr. McGee asked Mr. Paden about the 

sidewalks.  Mr. Paden stated the sidewalks will be in the final phrase. 
e. Request for a stop sign at 12th Street and Lemoyne Drive:  Mr. Ihlein will 

response with a letter back to the owners on the concerns. 
Bosler Avenue Repaving - Mr. Paden will speak to Pennsylvania American 
Water Company on the repaving of Bosler Avenue from Third to Ninth Street. 

f. Engineer Firm – Ms. Gromlich recommends issuing a RFP for proposals on 
engineering.  Mr. Beasley recommends issuing a RFP for proposals from 
engineering firms.  Mr. McGee seconds the recommendation.  All were in favor. 

 
 
STORM WATER: 

a. Cumberland County Planning Department efforts to coordinate municipal 
requirements in the MS4 permits for continuing public education and 
outreach: Mr. Ihlein reported the county has a new website for the MS4.  The 
website will help with the educational requirements. 
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b. Other Requirements under the MS4 Permit – Mr. Ihlein reported ARRO is 
working on a Proposal for Professional Services needed to comply with the 
Permit requirements.  The proposal from ARRO is $4,000.  Mr. Ihlein reported 
a new requirement for the MS-4.  .      Chesapeake Bay Pollutant Reduction 
Plan – Mr. Ihlein presented a proposal from ARRO to write a Plan as required 
by PADEP.  The cost is $2,500.  The committee tabled the proposal unit 2014 
for further consideration. 
 

c. Maple and Walton Streets drainage project (2013 PRIORITY #2): Mr. Paden 
stated EK Service is waiting for shop drawings from ARRO. 
 

d. Possible changes to the rain gardens on Market Street built during Phase 1 - 
This project can be removed from the agenda now. 

 
e. Ayer Avenue Pond – Mr. Ihlein is working with JVH Excavating.  ARRO is 

working on a Proposal for Professional Services to perform surveying and 
description of drainage easements that will be needed.  The committee 
recommends talking with the property owners. 

 
f. Northfolk Southern Water Issues – Mr. Ihlein is waiting for a proposal from 

ARRO. 
 

g. Storm Water Ordinance – Mr. Ihlein recommends getting a proposal from 
ARRO for updating the ordinance. 
 

5. New Business  
 
 STREETS: 
 

a.  Salt Brine Tank – Mr. Paden will present an estimated cost for a brine system 
next month. 
 

 

STORM WATER: 

 

a.      Chesapeake Bay Pollutant Reduction Plan – Mr. Ihlein presented a proposal                                                         

from ARRO to write a Plan as required by PADEP.  The cost is $2,500.  The 

committee tabled the proposal unit 2014 for further consideration. 

 

 

 

 

6. Next Meeting: February 10, 2014 at 5:00 pm 

 
7. The meeting was adjourned at 6:03 p.m. 


